
From: Lynne Llewellyn
To: Tim Milton
Cc: Treston Rodriguez
Subject: Hi Tim Milton, some Info Please.
Date: Monday, October 7, 2024 10:17:20 AM

Hello, Tim Milton. 
My name is Lynne and I received a courtesy notice from the Reno Development Dept,
that you are looking to open (on a conditional use permit) and to allow for a bar,
lounge,
or tavern with recreation or amusement, outside in an existing commercial center.
We do need a good restaurant in this area. 
An outside venue, where sound carries -might be a problem, as there are homes and
apartments above and near that shopping center.
Please tell me what the outside entertainment will be like?  Acid Rock Concerts?
Classic
Country Music?  What will be your Theme of Entertainment?  What will be the hours
of
operation?  How many days a week will your business be open?
I will greatly appreciate your info connected w this venture. 
Without more info - I don't know whether to Love the Idea or Hate the Idea~!!!!!!~
I would also like to know the time and place of the Oct 16th hearing for this.
Thank You for your help, and Have a Super Day,
Lynne
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